
 

 

 
 
 
 
       
  

 

 

 
 

 
 

Vicky Newbury  
Derbyshire Police and Crime Panel 
Derbyshire County Council 
County Hall 
Matlock 
Derbyshire 
DE4 3AG 
 

 

 

 

 
 

BY EMAIL ONLY 
                               30 September 2024 

Dear Ms Newbury,  

RE: Confirmation Hearing – Process for the role of Chief Constable for Derbyshire 
Police  

I am writing further to your letter of 27 September 2024 which acknowledges the Police 
and Crime Panel’s recommendation to support the reappointment of Rachel Swann to 
the role of Chief Constable.  

I would like to thank the Panel for their support and consideration in this matter.  

I will make the appropriate arrangements for officers to upload this letter exchange to 
my website.  

Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

Nicolle Ndiweni-Roberts 
Police and Crime Commissioner for Derbyshire 

The Office of the Police and Crime 
Commissioner for Derbyshire 
Butterley Hall, Ripley 
Derbyshire DE5 3RS 

T: 0300 122 6000 
F: 0300 122 7797 

       Email: 
pccoffice@derbyshire.police.uk




